Town of Haw River 

Working Meeting

Monday, May 18, 2009
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a working meeting on Monday, May 18, 2009 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 6:30 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Ricky Honeycutt, Lee Lovette
Members Absent: Jeff Fogleman, Jamie Joseph.

Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Speicher.

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and at 6:30 p.m.

Manager Earp presented information gathered from the UNCSOG concerning an Interim Budget.

Manager Earp updated the Council on the following items:

1. Per a conversation with the new County Manager, the Tax Administrator is gone and an Interim will be named tonight. He expects a 3% adjustment to the evaluations and he is comfortable with the adjusted valuations.

2. The proposal to transfer State roads to cities is off the table in Raleigh.

3. The NCLM does not believe the proposals in Raleigh to revamp Sales and Use Tax will have a negative impact on the Towns revenue.

4. The Beer & Wine Tax and Privilege License Tax proposals impact is questionable.

The Council discussed the pros and cons of setting the tax rate with the revaluation still up in the air and operating under an Interim Budget.

Manager Earp stated the County Manager felt the request to increase the Fire Tax would be approved. Also, the amount of the Hold Harmless distribution is still questionable, but it should be around $104,000.

The Council looked at the following line items: salary expense, contracted services, Police and Fire Grants, uniforms, summer camp (cancelled), Day in the Park (scaled back), one police vehicle, park cabin rental, 5% additional tax for overdue Privilege License.
8:45 p.m. Councilman Honeycutt made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

___________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor



Tammy W. Speicher, Town Clerk
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